
 

 

    

 

  
   

   
 

   

 

 

 

 

 
  

  
 

  
  

 
 

 
  

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

     
        

        

       
    

   
 

 

 

    
    

  

   
   

 

     
    

   
 

Louise Beilby 
Senior Access Executive 

Tel: 
E-mail: 

11 February 2025 

Russell Parish Joanna Kinnish 
Network Performance & Strategy Manager Concession Contract Support Manager 
Rail for London (Infrastructure) Limited MTR Corporation (Crossrail) Limited 
5 Endeavour Square 63 St Mary Axe 
London London 
E20 1JN EC3A 8NH 

Dear Russell and Joanna 

Approval of the 4th supplemental agreement to the track access 
contract (Passenger Services) between Rail for London (Infrastructure) 
Limited (RfL) and MTR Corporation (Crossrail) Limited (MTR) 

We have today approved the above supplemental agreement submitted to us formally on 
10 February 2025 under section 22 of the Railways Act 1993 (the Act).  This follows an 
earlier informal submission of a draft agreement for our consideration. This letter explains 
the reasons for our decision. 

Purpose 

The purpose of this agreement is to extend MTR’s track access contract from its current 
expiry date of the Principal Change Date (PCD) in December 2025 to PCD 2026. It also 
removes several firm and contingent rights from the contract and replaces them with new 
firm rights that facilitate the through pathing of some additional services onto and from 
infrastructure that is managed by Network Rail. 

The corresponding amendments to the services running to and from Network Rail 
infrastructure was approved by ORR on PCD 2024 via the 33rd supplemental agreement 
between Network Rail and MTR. 

It should be noted that these amendments were due to take effect on PCD 2024, but the 
application was not submitted in time and therefore the amendments have been covered in 
the meantime by the 5th SA, which was a 90-day General Approval. This was due to 
expire on 15 March. 
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